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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Dear Members,  

On behalf of the Board of Directors, it is a pleasure to present to the members of the Fraternity 

Club the Annual Report for the financial year ended June 30th, 2024, to be presented at the 

Annual General Meeting on the 25th of November 2024. 

The Club posted a net cash result of $1,390.745 this financial year before interest 

and depreciation are taken into account. When reviewing the results in detail we are very 

satisfied with the outcome given the difficult trading circumstances during the last Financial 

year. The Clubs nett cash on hand at June 30th was $2,449,343 which is very healthy 

considering there were some abnormal events, resulting in legal proceedings against the Club 

due to the unfortunate incident which occurred in October 2023. The Club has introduced 

extensive safety controls and procedures, which have been reviewed and endorsed by NSW 

Health and Safe Work Australia, to limit the likelihood of a future incident.  

Fairy Meadow Bowling Club amalgamation is all but complete and we are finalising our plans 

for improvements to both the building and the catering offerings so as our members have 

another location to enjoy. It will be primarily focussed around being family friendly for 

parents with children to make the most of the beautiful location at Guest Park. We are in 

discussions with Wollongong Council regarding approval for the renovation plan for the site.  

As you will see when visiting the main Club, we have commenced the construction of the new 

Porte Cochere which will provide an undercover drop off -zone for all patrons and guests. We 

are also improving the external cladding of the building which will give the club a fresh new 

modern appearance. Next year we are also looking to renovate a couple of internal areas of the 

club including the older sunken lounge.  
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It was with sadness that during the year the Club suffered a loss with the passing of its Sports 
President and Life Member Iris Soldi. Iris was an outstanding contributor in her role as a sports 
coordinator as well organising events and raffles for the club. I would like to pass on my 
sincere condolences to all our members that have lost loved ones during the year. 

Thank you to the Club’s CEO Glenn Ward and all our staff for their wonderful contributions 
during the year as we navigated through some difficult issues. I would like to thank my Club 
Directors for their continual support and for all their efforts during the year. From a personal 
note, I was re-elected to the role of Clubs NSW - Illawarra/Shoalhaven President which 
compliments my role at the Fraternity Club and keeps me well informed within our industry. 
Thank you to all members and patrons for being a part of our club family. Your presence, your 
contributions are very much valued and I would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year. 

Mick Cuda  
Fraternity Club President/Chairperson 



CEO REPORT 

Dear Members, 

On behalf of the staff and management, I am pleased to report the 2023/24 year has been a 
rewarding period for the Club. The year wasn’t without its challenges, but I am immensely proud 
of how our people, and business in general, responded during these challenging times. 

Our net earnings for the year before interest and depreciation was $1,390,745 which was a 
great result. Due to our revenue mix being more heavily weighted to Food and Beverage than 
Gaming, like many other Clubs, we are more exposed to increases in the food prices and wage 
increases than some of these competitors. 

Our cash position declined slightly during the period due to a timing issue with a large purchase 
made in April 2023, where the asset was realised in the 2023 financial report, but the payment was 
made in the 2024 financial year. This has reflected the cash position reduction without a 
corresponding increase in assets for the period. Whilst our cash position has declined at the time 
of reporting, it is great to report the Club is debt free. This means the club is in a very strong 
financial position to invest in upgrading facilities in the future. 

As well as the timing issue impacting the cash at bank figure mentioned above, we have also 
invested heavily in our Clubhouse over the past year, with upgrades to our fire safety systems, 
coolrooms and kitchen equipment, and planning for future developments. 

The past year has been a year of growth for the business. We have finalised the amalgamation with 
Fairy Meadow Sports Club and commenced an amalgamation process with the Kemblawarra 
Portuguese Sports & Social Club. Both amalgamations will strengthen the Fraternity Club as a vital 
member of our local community. We’ve also invested more in member entertainment through more 
promotions, raffles, and draws. This has seen our membership numbers grow by 17% over the past 
12-month period, which has in-turn seen revenue grow by 6%.

Without doubt, the proudest moment for me over the past year was seeing how our people 
responded to the unfortunate incident that happened in October last year. It’s said a person’s true 
character is shown during times of adversity. The way our management team, and every 
member of staff embraced the training and new procedures showed me we have a Club full of 
people of impeccable character.  
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Over the past year the club has contributed over $160,000 into local sporting organisations and local 
community groups through grants, donations, and in-kind services. 

We continued our long-standing support of Greenacres, Multicultural Council of Illawarra and 
Corrimal Rotary as well as contributing to health initiatives such as Cancer Patients Foundation, and 
support to Domestic & Family Violence victims with a grant to Escabags, under the ClubGRANTS 
program. 

The club also continued to focus on its key initiative of promoting and fostering local sport. We 
maintained our support for the Wollongong Wolves, Port Kembla FC, Corrimal Rangers and the Port 
Pumas. We were again the naming rights sponsor of the Illawarra Premier League as part of our 
ongoing partnership with Football South Coast.  

I would like to thank and recognise President Mick Cuda and the Board for their steadfast 
commitment to the Club and members. Their determined effort to bring the best experiences 
and facilities to the Club for the local community is unwavering.   

Bringing employment opportunities to the local community is important to the Board, and as 
the Club trading grew over the period, we were very pleased to be able to grow our staff 
numbers from 136 to 170 over the past year. 

I am proud to be able to lead such a wonderful group of staff. The management team and all the 
staff work tirelessly to provide the members and guests with friendly and efficient service.  

In closing, I would like to thank you, the members, for your continued loyal support without which 
the club would not be the success it is today.  

I look forward to seeing you in the Club again soon. 

Chief Executive Officer 
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